
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrick’s Ballinderry 
 

     Parish Priest                Week Commencing            Telephone 

Fr Peter Donnelly      18th September 2022     02879418244 

Statement of Archbishop Eamon Martin on the death of  

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II 

“I am grateful for Queen Elizabeth’s commitment to promoting better 

understanding and relationships between the Anglican Church and the 

Catholic Church.  During her reign, she met with five popes, including Saint 

Pope John Paul II in 2000 at the Vatican. In Edinburgh, in 2010, Queen 

Elizabeth extended a wholehearted welcome to Pope Benedict XVI’s 

memorable visit to the United Kingdom.  We also recall her warm meeting 

with Pope Francis in the Vatican in 2014.  In the coming days much will be 

remembered and commented upon, but it is important for us to keep in mind 

that above all, Queen Elizabeth was a person of deep faith and love for Jesus 

Christ.  I pray that her faith in the Risen Lord will be of comfort to many 

people, and especially to her grieving family at this sad time. May she rest in 

peace.” 

 

Phone First Service- Emergency Departments and Minor Injuries NI 

The Phone First service is designed for patients who are feeling unwell and 

considering travelling to an ED with an injury or illness which requires urgent 

treatment but is not immediately life threatening. 

Craigavon Area Hospital, Daisy Hill Hospital and South Tyrone Hospital 

For Minor Injuries: 0300 123 3 111.  Service operate Monday-Friday, 9am-

6pm. Text Relay Number- 18001 0300 123 3 111. 

Antrim Area Hospital, Mid Ulster Minor Injuries Unit, Causeway 

Hospital ED: 0300 123 1 123.  Service operates 24/7. Text Relay Number- 

18001 0300 123 1 123. 

For all emergencies that are life threatening always call 999 immediately. 

This can include: Stroke, heart attack, loss of consciousness, breathing 

difficulties, severe bleeding or major trauma. 

 

Parish Envelopes 

Weekly Envelopes have been delivered to homes in Ballinderry Parish. It is 

important to emphasise that the weekly collection is our sole means of 

revenue to maintain and manage the Church, Graveyard, Church Grounds, 

Church properties. We receive no funding from public agencies, grants or 

subsidies of any kind and are required to be self-sufficient. 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Masses 

Saturday Vigil at 6:30pm 

Sunday at 10am 

Live transmission at www.churchservices.tv/ballinderry 

and Parish Radio 

 

Weekday Masses 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday at 10am 

No Morning Mass on Wednesday 21st September 

Live transmission at www.churchservices.tv/ballinderry 

and Parish Radio 

 

Church Opening Hours 

Monday- Sunday: 8am- 5pm 

Visitors are advised that webcam may be in use. 

 

Liturgy Group Rota- September 2022 

Saturday 24th September 

Pauline Kelly 
Sunday 25th September 

Ruth Bullock 

 

Derrychrin School- Beginning Of New School Year Mass 

Mass for pupils of Derrychrin Primary School, their teachers, parents, family 

members and the school staff will be celebrated on Wednesday 28th September. 

 

Dromantine Retreat and Conference Centre  

“When It Is Darkest: Understanding Suicide” Workshop 

Suicide can affect any one of us and despite the scale of devastation for 

individuals, family and friends, it is still poorly understood. This workshop will 

untangle the complex reasons behind suicide and dispel unhelpful myths. It will 

also provide compassionate advice on how best to help someone vulnerable and 

support those struggling through the tragedy of suicide to find strength in the 

darkest of places. 

Workshop on Saturday 24th September 2022. 

Cost £40/ €45. Everyone welcome.  

Workshop Facilitator: Father Hugh Lagan SMA 
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